
 
 

 

SSAM TEAM TO GO TO SOUTH SUDAN IN FEBRUARY 
 

Steve Holsinger, Bev Campbell and Bev's son, Nick will be 
traveling to South Sudan February 14-26.  While there they will  
attend the third Aweil Bible College graduation of seventeen 
students.  The graduation is an important event for the Aweil 
Bible College and the village of Malek with government officials 
and community leaders invited.  This will be an opportunity to 
affirm to South Sudan that South Sudan African Mission is 
concerned for their country and their well being. 
Please pray for the SSAM team as they go into a county of 
unrest.  There is currently a travel advisory for anyone going 
into Juba which means we must be aware of our surroundings, 
maintain a high level of vigilance and take appropriate steps to 
enhance personal security. 
 

Luggage is very limited but if you wish to send a note to one of 
the graduates or to one of the evangelists, we will make room 
in our luggage for them.  We do not have the names of the 
graduates but several of you support one of the evangelists 
and this would be a good opportunity for you to communicate 
with them.  If you, your church, your Sunday School class or 
family would care to send a card or note please send it to 
SSAM, PO Box 187, Gresham, OR  97030.  Please do not enclose 
any money.  Correspondence must be received prior to 
February 4th. 
 

 
Graduating class of 2009.  Graduates are in the blue gown and the teachers 
are in red. 
 
 

GIVING STATEMENTS 
 

If you have donated to SSAM in 2014, look for your giving 
statement to be in the mail by the middle of January.  On 
behalf of the entire SSAM team, we continually thank God for 
your contributions. 
 
 

 

LUKA'S EYE SURGERY SUCCESSFUL 
 

I send the greeting of myself, my family and the church 
congregation.   
 

Because of my eye treatment I am thankful to SSAM.  My 
family, friends and the church members are all happy and 
thankful for what the mission has done for me to make a 
priority for my eye treatment. 
 

The Church is functioning well.  Priorities are evangelism.  We 
baptized seven.  The Sunday School children are continuing to 
learn. 

HAPPY NEW YEAR 2015 
--Yournew 

May Almighty God bless you all in USA.   
The work of Christ is progressing well here in Aweil.  Aweil 
Mission is encouraging expanding. More new churches are 
ascending from far villages.   
 

Because of flood and bad roads we have difficulties collecting 
reports. Attached here are few of the reports that we were  
able to reach from our evangelists from various churches in 
Aweil area.  
 

The intake of ABC (Aweil Bible College) for 2015-2017 will start 
in January 2015.  We have written to our local churches to send 
the new students.   
 

ABC has been acknowledged at state level. 
 

There are seventeen (16 boys and 1 girl) in the graduating 
class.  Our next classes will start one week after the graduation 
 

We are praying that Bev will be able to send us the funds early 
because the hunger is striking our state of Aweil and things are 
difficult with our evangelists.   This is a national crisis since 
there was a bad harvest last season and the war had an effect 
on some of the states in the country.  
 

We so grateful for all the help you are offering to people  of 
South Sudan.   
(Over $100,000 was sent to Yournew  Jan. 7, 2015 to distribute  per 
their four month budget) 

 
 

 
 

WHERE WILL SSAM BE? 
January 25 - 6 p.m. Turner, OR Christian Church 
We have several other locations  scheduled for later 
in the year and if you  are interested in SSAM 
coming to give an updated presentation, please 
contact us.  After our trip we will have new pictures 
and information to share. 
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SUDAN AFRICAN MISSION 

PO Box  187 

Gresham, OR  97030 

PRAYER REQUESTS & PRAISES 

 SSAM team while in South Sudan February 14-26.  Pray especially 
for their health and for safety while traveling to and from South 
Sudan and while in the country.    The team flies to Dubai, UAE, on 
to Addis Ababa  Ethiopia and Juba, South Sudan before arriving in 
Aweil.  We will then drive to Malek for the graduation festivities.   

 Churches of  South Sudan and their evangelists. 

 Leaders of South Sudan.  Solution to the on going conflict. 

 Paul Douglass will celebrate his 88th birthday on January 22nd.  
Send him a card if you wish.  PO Box 2432, Gresham, OR  97030 
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MATUIC CHURCH OF CHRIST 
--Daniel Deng 

Receive my greeting with hope that you are doing well as I am 
doing here. 
 

Church activities:  Matuic Church of Christ is always busy with 
church activities.  All the ministries are doing their work.  We 
have Bible study groups which meet two days a week in order 
to prepare them for baptism.  Women groups also go door to 
door to pray for the families, peace in South Sudan, the sick 
and the needy.  Youth are also busy making bricks for the 
church construction and building the office.  They are working 
very hard to replace the benches for sitting in the church 
because some of the seats are getting old.   

 

REPORT FROM MALUALBALI, AWANGTHOU AND MANGAR-
TONG-ADHAR CHURCH OF CHRIST 

                                                    --Ezra Lual Wieu 
 

Greetings from the three church congregations.  We praise God 
for giving us brothers and sisters who have committed 
themselves to support us in the mission.  May God bless and 
keep them safe. 
 

Last week I prayed with the congregation at the newly founded 
church of Mangartong-Adhar Church of Christ.  I preached the 
Good News and the congregation was very grateful and 
received the Biblical message.  They were very encouraged in 
the Lord and gained spiritual growth.  They extend their 
greeting to the brothers and sisters in the USA.   
 

I recently was at Awangthou Church of Christ and after the 
service we discussed Bible schools, Sunday classes, preparation 
of Lord's Supper, arranging contributions, Sunday services and 
house to house visitations. 
 

I praise God for my new motorbike.  It will ease my 
transportation from ABC (Aweil Bible College) and the three 
churches because they are a far distance apart.  It is a great 
achievement for my field work.  Since I received the motorbike, 
I was able to meet every congregation any time as needed. 
 

 (It has been SSAM's policy to not furnish motorbikes for the evangelists 
because of the added expense.  Ezra's US sponsor contributed 
additional funds for the motorbike which enables him considerably 
with visiting churches and continuing his work with the Aweil Bible 

College) 
 

MALEK CHRISTIAN HOSPITAL 
Malek Christian Hospital continues to see hundreds of patents 
for the usual illnesses; malaria, dysentery, pneumonia and pre 
and post natal care.  Education regarding good sanitary 
practices continues to be a high priority, as most of the disease 
experienced is preventable.   Dr. John Kuat is in Malawi for 
some specialized training sponsored by the South Sudanese   
government.  The mobile medical clinic continues to serve 
remote villages, staffed by people Dr. John has trained. 
 


